# Anti-abortion letters in Waco Trib opposing the GRACE Act

THURSDAY, JULY 28, 2022

### LETTERS

## Step away, Waco

Is the city of Waco going to see a sequel to the bad movie theme of "Waco City Council supports Planned Parenthood and abortion"?

Councilwoman Kelly Palmer proposed an ordinance to prop up Planned Parenthood at the July 19 council meeting. She wants Waco to join Austin and Denton in forcing the city police department to the sidelines in enforcement of Texas bans on abortion. The ordinance would have the sacrilegious name of "GRACE Act."

On three previous occasions in the 21st century, Waco city government has acted as an ally of Planned Parenthood. Each initiative ended as a costly embarrassment for Waco.

In May of 2000, the city intensified enforcement of an ordinance governing the placement of yard signs. The enforcement was particularly strong in front of Planned Parenthood on Columbus Ave-

nue. In November of 2001, the federal district court in Waco forced changes to the Waco sign ordinance because of the city's unequal enforcement.

In mid-2002, the Waco-Mc-Lennan County Library System came up with a plan to transform the Planned Parenthood "health" library into a branch of the public library system.

Local pro-lifers filed a lawsuit. In May of 2003, Planned Parenthood withdrew its effort to become a public library branch.

The Waco council's biggest pro-Planned Parenthood initiative came in February of 2004. A new "parade ordinance" banned demonstrations and protests within school zones. The Planned Parenthood abortion facility was located within the school zone of Waco Montessori School across the street.

If upheld in courts, the parade ordinance would have prevented counseling moms to choose life rather than death for the babies in the wombs. In

August of 2006, the 5th U.S. Circuit Court of Appeals in New Orleans struck down the Waco ordinance as an unconstitutional violation of freedoms of assembly and speech.

I ask the Waco City Council to step away for the intense battle over abortion in our community and focus on roads, recreation, water supply, etc.

John Pisciotta, Waco

Please do not push this
Guarding the Right to Abortion
Care (GRACE) Act through.
Waco and McLennan County
residents do not want it here.
We do not care what Austin
does. Waco and McLennan
County residents want to uphold the laws that have passed
with great prayer and petition.

We value human life and want to save it all cost. We do not want to circumvent the laws, we want to uphold them. Let us value what God has created. Let us fear God and not man.

Let us continue to do good and not grow weary.

Kathy Mirick, Robinson

A6 | FRIDAY, JULY 29, 2022

## Divisive ideas

I am very thankful that the kind of rioting and lack of respect for the law that we have seen in other cities, and that continues in places like Portland, have not affected us in Waco to the extent it has other places.

However, I have asked myself: How did these places get that way? Surely the people living there are not UK with people rioting in the streets and burning down their property and the places they work. So how did it come to this? I think it happened incrementally over time, one small seemly minimally effectual action after another. I'm sure people did not think it was good, but it wasn't worth standing up to, and then they woke up one day and the rule of law had collapsed around them. Bythat time, there was nothing that could be done to stop it.

1 am concerned it is start + ing in Waco because on July 19 Waco City Council Member Kelly Palmer proposed the city of Waco implement something called the GRACE Act. This doesn't make abortion legal, but it would limit the resources of the Waco police to investigate any crimes related to abortion. No matter what your views on abortion, this is not the way to handle the issue. The councilwoman doesn't have to like the current state law and can work to change it at the state Legislature. However, directing law enforcement to not enforce the law and act to limit their capacity to enforce the laws she doesn't like is subversive.

What will be proposed next? Let's not give police the resources to enforce theft below \$1,000, let's not require bail. Heck, let's just defund the police. A few years ago I would have thought these things impossible to be considered, much less implemented. What worries me is that this kind

of action just increases the polarization of the people of Waco.

If the city of Waco does implement this GRACE Act, then the sheriff will set up a dedicated task force just to investigate these issues, and it escalates from there. This GRACE Act won't help women access abortion care, it will only serve to mobilize. the other side to fight. Then before you know it, people who just want to live their lives and be left alone (most of us) are forced to pick a side between these crazy zealots.

The law is the only thing that protects us from these people. If the councilwoman wants to protect women, this is not how to do it. If she wants to bring more polarization to Waco, then she is on track. **Nat Green,** 

Wann

#### **AUGUST 4, 2022**

It was disconcerting to read two professors of religion (Blake Burleson, July 9, and Jack Hill, July 21) write in support of a woman's "right" to abort her preborn child.

If Burleson and Hill have respect for the Bible's authority and church history, they should know that all our rights come from God, or as Christian philosophers might argue, "natural law." First-century Christians prohibited the practice of abortion in the "Didache."

No one has a "right" to commit an act of violence against an innocent human being — in this case, the newly developing, prenatal child in a mother's womb. Such a "right" is not justified under any basic understanding of Christian Scripture.

Job 31:15, asks the penetrating question, "Did not the one who made me in the womb also make them? Did not the same God form us both in the womb?"

Jeremiah 1:5, states, "I chose you before I formed you in the womb; I set you apart before you were born ..."

Just a few weeks pregnant with Messiah Jesus, Mary visited her cousin Elizabeth, then six months along in her pregnancy of John the Baptist. Luke 1:41 records the poignant moment, "When Elizabeth heard Mary's greeting, the baby leaped inside her, and Elizabeth was filled with the Holy Spirit."

Elizabeth concluded, "... How could this happen to me, that the mother of my Lord should come to me?"

If, indeed, the Scriptures declare that God-ordained life is growing in a mother's womb from conception (Ruth 4:13, Psalm 51:5), then what "right," pray tell, can exist to justify the killing of that preborn human life?

The Fourth Amendment to our Constitution was cited in Roe v. Wade as one basis for a "right to privacy," allowing a woman to end the life of her developing baby through abortion. The amendment actually says. "The right of the people to be secure in their persons, houses, papers, and effects, against unreasonable searches and seizures, shall not be violated ... " Nothing there about a "right" to take the developing life of a preborn human being in a mother's womb.

Inalienable rights are derived, as our Declaration of Independence states, from our Creator. No Christian theologian has a right to conclude any differently

A woman's right to control her own body comes to an end when a genetically different human being is present and growing in her womb.

Then, the inalienable "right to life" must be extended to that preborn baby, as well.

Warren Fain, Waco

### LETTERS

### Unfair to cops

During Tuesday night's Waco City Council meeting, the recently talked about Grace Act was not on the council's agenda; however, both the pro-life and pro-abortion sides were given time to opine on this topic in the event that such an ordinance would be proposed in the future. If such an ordinance is proposed to the council, it is not for the mayor and the council to argue for or against abortion, as that has been decided at the state level.

Currently, abortion is banned in the state of Texas. The Grace Act, if proposed, will ask local law enforcement to "deprioritize" the enforcement of the Texas ban on abortion. In effect, such an ordinance would ask law enforcement to value and decide which lives are important enough to protect. So who do we "deprioritize" after that? Do we then ask law enforcement to turn their backs on the homeless, and then the elderly, and then the handicapped? I for one greatly respect all of our police officers and we should never ask them to make such a decision.

Bob Lehman, Meridian